BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

August 8, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Charles Gotta, Darin Hurne
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Martin Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Fire Fighters Charles Spakowski, Hunt Voelker, Christopher Lundquist, Phil Visintainer, Peter Freund
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the July 11, 2016 regular meeting was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Gotta. Voted 4-0.
A motion to approve the minutes of the July 26, 2016 special meeting was made by Mr. Germain and seconded by Mr. Hurne. Voted 4-0.

Public Remarks: 
Jerry Cloutier, Fire Fighter, stated that the Town’s Worker’s Comp had recently been denied for a member that suffered a heart attack while fighting a fire and another member that had broken a bone on the job. This is a concerning pattern of non-coverage for the volunteers, and he feels that they are not being treated well by the insurance company. He hopes the Board of Fire Commissioners can do something about this issue with the town and/or the insurance company. He has become leery of putting his life in jeopardy, in case something happens and a claim is denied, especially as volunteer. 
Phil Visintainer. 12 Ox Yoke Circle, stated that in regards to the Facilities Evaluation Committee work a few years prior, the Fire Dept. was stated as a priority for new facilities. He is surprised and disappointed in the amount of attention given to the priority of the buildings identified in that study by the Board. Co #1 and Co#2 need attention as far as renovation and possible new stations. There is now a snowball effect in town with paying for a $52 million school and possible town hall project. He urges the Commission to put this before the department or have a discussion within the Board about what to do about this, if anything. 

Christopher Lundquist, Cpt. Of Co #1, thanked the Board for addressing some facility issues already. He stated that at Co#3 there are two trees that need to removed that are close to falling; when they do they will damage the generator, the oil tank and the building. He is looking for help and direction and the person to contact for this, he will do the legwork.

Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
Chief Voelker has two quotes for a deck at Co#1. These will be forwarded to the Commission.
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. The Chief was asked about the meeting with Glastonbury dispatch. He stated that things are running more smoothly and the new console was installed. Alpha pagers and knox boxes still having issues but the texts are straightened out.
Communications: None 
Unfinished Business:  
A) Maintenance work at fire houses: Chairman Salafia stated that Mr. Michelson had the lines painted at Co#2. Trees need to removed at Co#2 & Co#3, he asked that all trees be marked clearly; public works will either take them down or have their vendor do so. Mr. Lundquist stated that he would mark the trees at Co#3 referenced in his public comment with an orange “x”. For the stairs/retaining wall concrete work at Co#1, Public Works is matching $14,000 to help and seem willing to work with the Dept.. 
B) Code compliance work update: Fire Fighter Freund provided an update that is attached to these minutes. The work should be done and ready for the Fire Marshal’s inspection in mid-September.
New Business:
A) Annual election of BOFC Chairperson: A discussion occurred on tabling this item until another Commissioner was added to the Board. Mr. Germain made a motion to this effect, which he withdrew after discussion and agreement to move forward. 

Mr. Germain nominated Mr. Salafia as Chairperson; Mr. Hurne made a motion, seconded by Mr. Germain to elect Mr. Salafia as Chairperson. Voted 3-1-0 in favor, with Mr. Salafia abstaining. 
B) Annual election of BOFC Secretary: Mr. Hurne nominated Mr. Germain as Secretary; Mr. Hurne made a motion to elect Mr. Germain as Secretary, this was seconded by Mr. Gotta. Voted 3-1-0, with Mr. Germain abstaining.
C) Role of BOFC in overseeing the Fire Marshal:  Chairperson Salafia stated that it was recently learned that the BOFC has direct oversight of the Fire Marshal, which was news to all involved. The Town’s attorney and Chairman Salafia both did research on the subject and found that it is within State Statute for oversight of this dept. by the BOFC, since it is not specifically written in the Charter. Mr. Hurne asked about the current process for oversight of this department, specifically for complaints, review process, anything that the Board needs to be aware of, communications, etc. Chairman Salafia has been in communication with the Town’s HR department and is awaiting more information. 
D) FM budget:  The Fire Marshal’s budget will be overseen by the BOFC, but will still be a separate budget. This year’s budget is less than last year’s. Chairman Salafia asked Fire Marshal Klotzbier to let them know if there are multiple investigations that exceed the normal pattern, especially as they will need to advocate to the Town Council if this is the case. The BOFC is not involved in the Emergency Management budget. 

Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Gotta to adjourn the meeting at 7:23 p.m..  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
